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          141 Main Street, P.O. Box 447 

Haydenville, Massachusetts 01039-0447 
Ph: (413) 268-8430      Fax: (413) 268-8409 

 
 
Minutes for Meeting on: 
Tuesday,  
August 25, 2020 @ 6:00 
PM 
Held at Pump House 
Roger Bisbee way 
 
Public Present: 
 

Members: Present Not Present 
Eric Cerreta, Chairman x  

James Hyslip x  
Paul Kennedy  x 
Roger Bisbee x  
Gary Benoit x  

Brenda Lessard, Secretary x  
Others Present:   

   
   
   
   

 

Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 

• The board has concerns over the bill from the City of Northampton. Discussed flows and the $5000 
fine for discharge overflow. The pumping charts do not support that much water being sent to the 
City.  

• The Board wants to have K & P look over the contract with Northampton before signing.  

• Email about milk. The TSS and BOD has spikes every two to three days. Eric will talk to Bread 
Euphoria about the pumping records and will reach out to Cumberland Farms and Dunkin Donuts 
about discharging bulk milk into the system. The board wishes to hire a specialist to get advice on 
how to lower the TSS and BOD. Motion made and seconded to authorize up to $10,000. For Tighe 
and Bond to review and develop a recommendation to lower the TSS, BOD and flow in our 
wastewater. Motion so voted.  

• A Sanitary Survey needs to be done again and cleaning is overdue on the wells. The cleaning will be 
around $4500. 

• Bryan Osetek reported there are hanger trees by the tanks. Quotes will be gotten on selling some 
timber and getting the trees trimmed around the tanks. 

• The health agent needs to be notified about the manure at 39 South Street going into the stream.   

• Motion made and seconded to adjourn. 
 
 
 
 
Respectively submitted,  
Brenda Lessard, Secretary 
 


